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UDNY GREEN SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 1
Issued September 2016
Welcome Back
We have welcomed 12 new children to Udny Green School this session and our school roll is currently 48.  The children have been involved in elections for House and Vice Captains, the Pupil Council and Rotakids. We have reviewed the school’s vision and values with the staff and the children. We would also like to seek parental views during Parents’ nights. 
Staffing Update

We welcome Mrs Cheryl Nixon and Mrs Alison Reid to our teaching staff. Mrs Nixon will undertake her probation year with us and her non-contact day will be covered by Mrs Reid. Miss Lisa Smith will be Mrs Nixon’s Probationer Mentor and she will team teach with Mrs Nixon at points throughout the year. It is great to have Miss Gibb back with us again and I would like to thank Mrs Middler for supporting Miss Gibb during her return to a full time class commitment.
Curriculum Planners for Term 1

The class teachers have prepared an overview of the types of learning your child will be engaged in this term. They have been published on the school website and can be accessed here. Should you have any queries please speak with your child’s class teacher in the first instance. 

Improvement Priorities

In line with Scottish Government’s ambition to raise attainment for all and achieve equity across Scotland we are formulating clear strategies for increasing attainment in literacy, numeracy and health and wellbeing. 
I would welcome parents joining a working group to help take this piece of work forward. The group would meet on a Friday afternoon once a month before Café. The group will begin work after the October break. If you are available to join this group please contact the school office. 

We are continuing to review and improve how we report your child’s progress and achievement and as a cluster we are all working towards becoming dyslexia friendly schools. 

Raising Attainment for All

Scotland’s Play Strategy

Children in P3, P4 and P5 have been issued with a copy of Play This Way. It aims to bring to life the Scottish Government’s Play Strategy in a relevant and engaging way. It shares different ways to play, explains the importance of play and how it is every child’s right to play. The Pupil Council will also use the book as part of their ongoing responsibility to improve the playground experience 

Read Write Count

P1, P2 and P3 children are being sent home with a leaflet about Scottish Government’s ‘Read, Write, Count’ Campaign.  This Autumn every child in P1, P2 and P3 in Scotland will be given a ‘Read, Write, Count’ pack with the aim of giving parents ideas and materials to use to support their children’s learning outside the classroom. 

First Minister’s Reading Challenge

Our school has been registered for the challenge for P4-7. More information can be found on the Scottish Booktrust Website.

Ongoing Reporting Calendar
Please find attached a calendar of events designed to involve you in understanding how your child is progressing and achieving in their learning across the curriculum this session. Our first event will be Parent/
Teacher appointments on Monday 19th and Tuesday 20th September. We have also included Parent Council events.
Community Café 2nd Sep
On Friday 2nd September P5/6/7 were responsible for running the Community Café. They harvested beetroot from the castle garden to make beetroot and chocolate muffins with and served a variety of handmade soups. The event was a great success. Many thanks to everyone in P5/6/7 for their efforts. 

End of Term Achievement Assembly and Macmillan Community Café

We would like to invite parents to join us in church from 1.20pm on Friday 7 October for our end of term Harvest Assembly at which we recognise your child’s achievements over the term. This will be followed by a Community Café in school from 2pm – 3pm in aid of Macmillan organised by P3/4. 

And Finally
Great news! We have been reaccredited by Eco Schools Scotland and we are now the proud recipients of a fifth green flag award. Many thanks to everyone who has helped to make this happen, particularly our community partners, Udny Castle Estate, Eat on the Green, Udny Trust and the Salmon in the classroom partners. 
Kind Regards
Anna Rossvoll

Head Teacher
